September 13, 2022     12:00-13:30
Zoom
Attending: Brad, Bud, Jiban, Amy, Lorrie, Maria, Sandy, Maryam, Crystal, Sharon, Corey, Sheard
Agenda:
· Welcome Back & Introductions 
· Updates – last year (Brad)
· Digital Education 
· OIT - AHEC Classrooms – minimum viable classrooms 
· OIT – Network Usability 
· Proctorio
· Ethical/Accessible IT Procurement
· Looking Ahead (Brad and Bud)
· Introductions new OIT leadership 
· Regular reporting from Sharon (OIT), Crystal (TIPS), Sheard (Network)
· AIHEC Classrooms remain on the list as updates/keep an eye on
· Proctorio (and any faculty training related to this) should be a regular/work-on topic. Resources for this? 
· Data tracking activities (e.g., student success dashboards du jour) 
· Faculty reporting (FAR report) and alignment of activities w/strategic plan and DEI
· Ethical purchasing. One challenge is the distributed purchasing in the university. How do we get these distributed purchasers (us) to think about this and make it part of our culture?

Notes from Zoom chat:
Amy: New evidence that Proctorio doesn’t work: https://ris.utwente.nl/ws/portalfiles/portal/275927505/3e2a9e5b2fad237a3d35f36fa2c5f44552f2.pdf
Amy: I agree that Proctorio should remain a priority. And ethical procurement. And looking into student data.
Crystal: Amy, I am happy to get the instructional design team in TIPS together to discuss scope and timeline.
Sharon: 
OCM Updates:
- Have you heard any chatter about the 9-month faculty pay changes? I would like to ask your help with letting me know what you are hearing and to please ask in Faculty Assembly, as well. 
- We talked about the My Leave replacement Time & Labor at our last meeting. We have taken a step back to review the scope of this project and the timeline will look different, as well as potentially the project. More to come next meeting -- just wanted to let you know that we are delayed in out reach for this one. 
- CU Denver Building and Business School are both implementing badge access. LSC is under discussion for what this may look like. Please help with reminding students, faculty and staff to have and wear their ID badge when on campus -- both main campus and our buildings across Speer. 
- Preferred name is now live in Self-Service in the employee portal. I am following up on when we can start communicating, but you can let your folks and Faculty Assembly know that it is now available.
- Preferred name is also live in CU-SIS. The most recent CU Denver News includes the steps for both.



